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<Name> 
<Address> 
<City>, <State>, <Zip> 
 
Dear <Name>: 
 
 On May 15, 2015, the New York State Department of Health (NYSDOH) sent you a letter 
notifying you that the Medicaid program in New York State was changing the way it provides 
community based long term care services. In our letter, we informed you of our intent to submit a 
request to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) to add recipients of the 1915c 
home and community based services provided through the Nursing Home Transition and Diversion 
waiver (NHTD) and the Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) Waiver to the 1115 Partnership Plan Waiver. We 
are writing to inform you that we will now be submitting this request to CMS for services to be 
effective April 1, 2018.  
 

Our goal remains to prepare Medicaid recipients and providers for new service options. Over 
time, all Medicaid recipients who wish to receive home and community-based long term care 
services will be required to join a Medicaid managed care plan or a Managed Long Term Care 
(MLTC) plan. 
 
 As you know, under the State’s Section 1115 Demonstration programs, Native Americans 
with Medicaid coverage may enroll in Medicaid managed care plans or MLTC plans but are not 
required to do so.  This exemption from mandatory enrollment for Native Americans will continue.  In 
addition, existing policies related to Native Americans who choose to enroll in Medicaid managed 
care or MLTC plans will continue.  We anticipate that the addition of these two specific target 
populations receiving services through these 1915c waivers will have limited impact on Tribal 
Nations.  
 
 We would appreciate knowing your questions or concerns regarding these upcoming 
changes.  You are invited to review and comment on the State’s proposed Transition Plan available 
at www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/mrt90. Please forward any comments or 
questions to waivertransition@health.ny.gov by August 24, 2016.  We look forward to our continued 
collaboration. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
      Jason A. Helgerson 
      Medicaid Director 
      Office of Health Insurance Programs 
 
cc: Wendy Shaw (DOH) 
      Regina Bryde (DOH) 
      Priscilla Smith (DOH) 
      Sean Hightower (HHS) 
      Vennetta Harrison (CMS) 
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